
Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Peter Nichols by 

calling  0419 216 110 prior to 12 noon on the day of 

the meeting. Your make up of attendance is important 

to our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, 

or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

Pavilion Hire  

Hire of the Pavilion can only be made by contacting President Jack     

Odgers.  Ph 8645 8476 or 0411 273 159 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Jack Odgers 

CLUB SECRETARY 

Tim Clements 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Ed King 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Ray Klinginsmith 

Our Meetings 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, 

WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 

timandsue@internode.on.net 

Website 

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed 

to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking 

of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Michele Hart. SECRETARY - Tim 

Clements.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. CLUB SERVICE - Soto Stuppos.  

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Kerry Wishart. 

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, Alexander Motel 

PORT LINCOLN    Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm , Golf Club 

ROXBY DISTRICT 1st & 3rd Monday 6:30 pm. Call 0447 485 116 for location 

Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Perry Eden (Metallurgy) 

Clint Garrett (Secondary Education) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy) Kerry Wishart (Health & Beauty) 

  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)  

CLUB SERVICE 
Soto Stuppos (Director) 
Tim Clements 
Glen Eden 
John Holds 

Keith Sichler 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Kerry Wishart (Director) 
Fai Chivell  
John Cagney 
Vin Higgins 

Jari Peltonen 

SERGEANT 
Peter Nicholls 

SERVICE PROJECTS 

Jane Owens (Director) 
Lyn Braid 
John Davis 
David Dunn 
Clint Garrett 
Michele Hart 
Brian Moodie 
Peter Nichols 

Soto Stuppos 

HISTORY 

Vin Higgins 

BULLETIN 
Brian Moodie 

LOCAL CONTACT 

DIRECTORY 
Perry Eden 

PROGRAM 

John Cagney 

PAVILION 
Jack Odgers 

ATTENDANCE 
Lyn Braid 

YOUTH/YOUTH 

PROTECTION 
Clint Garrett 

VAN 
Brian Moodie 

Soto Stuppos 



Coming Up 

 Next Week 

15/3/11 

Following Week 

24/3/11 

Chairman Jane Owens  

GUEST SPEAKER Joe Melville-Smith  

TOPIC Diabetes Bowls Night  vs Lions 

Vote of Thanks Lyn Braid At the Golf Club 

Stewards Vin & Peter  

Rotary Information 

Vote of Thanks 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PP Michele gave the Vote of Thanks to Brian. 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 2839 

Tuesday 8 Mar 2011 

Chairman Vin Higgins 

GUEST SPEAKER Kristina Kotsimitis 

TOPIC National Youth Science Forum 

Vote of Thanks Soto Stuppos 

Stewards Clint & Michele 

Chairman Glen Eden 

Attendance 15 =75% 

Apologies Jari Peltonin 

Guests Bruce Edington, a friend of Rtn. Keith 

LAST WEEK 

Raffle Raised $ 68.50 and was won by Soto 

Thought for the Week 

The closest most of us get to perfection, is when filling out a job 

application 



Presidents Remarks - Jack Odgers 

Pres. Jack welcomed Members and a guest to the Meeting. 

Highlights 

As usual, Jane had a much more exciting life than the rest of us put together.It 
was the granddaughter’s baptism, she had been to Adelaide to see Micheal 
Buble and her stress test proved not to be to stressful. 

Keith played golf and got value for his money as he had plenty of strokes. 

Clint had enjoyed a picnic at Mt Crawford 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Rotary has been going for 106 years last week. 

 The Dunn family are celebrating 30 years of marriage this week. 

REPORTS 

Secretary - Tim Clements 

There will be a Board Meeting at Keith’s home on Thursday night. 

It was pointed out that the Club doesnot have a Public Officer since Perry 
Eden’s resignation, this will be rectified at the next Club assembly. 

A letter was received from Rotary Health, regarding our M/S Scholar. It was 
proposed that Joanne be invited back to the Club during the next Uni break. 

A letter was received regarding the ongoing quest for information about the 
Garden of International Friendship. This was referred to Glen Eden. 

Service Projects - Jane Owens 

The project on Books for Babies  nearly didn’t happen, fortunately, one baby 
was born at the Whyalla Hospital at 9.00pm on the 23rd of February and it was 
duly presently with the book on the following dayJane showed what was 
required to fill the gift bag for guest speakers, all the material is in the cupboard 
and one of the stewards on the night will have to make it up. 

An early roster for the Kick Boxing event has been drawn up, asking Members 
to list when they are available. 

Jane spoke about Hat Day, this will be held on the 20th of May and is a scheme 
to raise funds for mental health. Suggestions requested. 

It would appear, that not all Local Contact Directories have been delivered, jane 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 

will check this out at Australia Post. 

Club Service - Soto Stuppos 

Soto thanked all those who had attended the recent Pets Day, he thought it was 
the best he has been to. 

The Club was presented with a new Rotary banana banner. 

He has ordered new Rotary theme pins. 

We were teased with his suggestion that there will be a big project starting soon 
at the Pavilion. 

Programme Officer John has Mar/ Apl covered, but as he is going on holiday, he 
is looking for speakers for May.  

Sergeant -  Peter Nichols 

Peter fined Glen for getting old, aren’t we all and anyway,what is the 
alternative? 

 David was also fined for suggesting that we need more women in the Club, as 
there is ironing that needs doing. 

 

The FAIMous Brian Moodie aka George Clooney 

Faim In Samoa 

This week we were privileged to hear Brian speak on a couple of his Faim 
adventures, this time in Samoa, in the mid 90’s. 

We were amazed at Brian’s ability to recall the events of these times, 
given that the took place so long ago and these were two of twelve such 
trips he made to the Pacific region, rebuilding schools and other 
buildings, often damaged as cyclones  and tsunamis passed through from 
time to time. 

Brian provided commentary as we watched a slide show and video of the 
culture and lifestyle of the indigenous people and the projects he and the 
teams worked on. 

With Samoa being on the other side of the International date Line, on one 
trip, a team member left Australia on his birthday, and arrived in samoa 
the day before and had another birthday the following day. 

Keith Sichler 

BUILDING COMMUNITIES—BRIDGING CONTINENTS 

Last Week 


